
TO  

PROF. KOSTA BOSHNAKOV 

CHAIRMAN OF THE SOCIETY 

OF AUTOMATICS AND 

INFORMATICS 

"JOHN ATANASOV" 

DEAR PROFESSOR BOSHNAKOV, 

On behalf of the President of the Republic of Bulgaria, Mr. Rumen Radev, 

as well as on my own behalf, I thank you for the invitation to the head of state to 

become a patron and personally open the International Conference "Automatics 

and Informatics 2024" organized by SAI "John Atanasov" in the period October 

10-12, 2024. 

I am pleased to inform you that your invitation to patronage has been 

accepted. 

Unfortunately, due to a foreign policy commitment during the conference, 

the head of state of the Republic of Bulgaria will not have the opportunity to 

personally open the event. You will be sent a congratulatory address to the 

members of the Automation and Informatics Union, the organizers and the 

participants. 

I use the opportunity, through you, to congratulate all the scientists and 

specialists working at SAI "John Atanasov". Bulgaria's positions in the field of 

information and communication technologies are becoming increasingly 

promising. I thank SAI "John Atanasov" for the efforts made in the direction of 

the development of computer science in our country and the formation of highly 

competitive personnel. 

I wish you health and success in the preparation of the events of SAI "John 

Atanasov" in 2024. 

With respect, 

GALAB DONEV 

CHIEF OF CABINET OF 

THE PRESIDENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF BULGARIA 

Republic of Bulgaria 

Administration of the President 


